Below is a DRAFT letter of opposition to proposed McDonald’s in front of the
Hawthorne Branch Library. Comments on the project are due June 9, 2011, in
advance of approval consideration by the Plan Commission on June 20, 2011.

June 3, 2011

To Whom It May Concern:

At its meeting on June 2, 2011, the Madison Public Library Board reaffirmed its
opposition to the proposed project to construct a McDonald's in the Madison East
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e Reduced visibility of the Hawthorne Branch
The proposed site of the McDonald’s would significantly reduce visibility of the
library from East Washington Avenue. Several of the communities served by the
Hawthorne Branch are highly transient, and it is critical that the library remain
easily discoverable by residents. While the Landlord would support new lighted
signage for the Library, this solution would require the Library to expend
approximately $10,000 to $15,000. The most recent site plan includes a new
monument sign for the shopping center that would include a small sign for the



Library, but it is unclear whether this alone would offset the reduced visibility of
the branch.

e Loss of parking
The proposed site would eliminate dozens of parking spots close to the library. In
addition, many of the spots that remain will be in use by McDonald’s customers,
forcing many library patrons to park considerably further away from the library
than they do now. This inconvenience will be particularly acute for patrons with
small children, those who borrow heavily from the library, and staff. (Staff
members typically leave closer spots for patrons, and walk to their vehicles after
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